
      AIRPORTS COMMISSION MEETING 

                                                                          1 MARCH 2023 

 

Members present: John Hemmer; John Watkins; Dave Wilfong 

Guests:  Shannon Barnhart; Brian Bates; Mike Kirchhoff; Reilly Enlow; Diana Scott; LCOL Ellen 
Maternowsk; Mike Johnson; Tim Card; Aaron Gustafson; Bob Lucas 

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM by Chairman John Hemmer, noting that there was no 
quorum present. 

Approval of the February meeting minutes was deferred to the April meeting. 

 

There were no inputs from the floor. 

Legislative Report 

Nothing to report. 

 Airports Manager Report 

Financial data was reviewed by Reilly Enlow. 

Brian Bates summarized maintenance operations at both airports.  

 NYS DEC Stormwater Annual Report submitted on 28 Feb. 

 KDKK T/W “A” (East) rehabilitation federally funded and scheduled to commence this spring. 

 New grease trap installed in KJHW kitchen. 

Bob Lucas presented an interesting and informative proposal for a six month trial of rubber matting 
along a section of fencing at KJHW commencing about 1 May. Favorable comments were offered. The 
test is to proceed under the Airports Manager’s responsibility. 

Diana Scott reported on Studio “D” Catering progress at the KJHW restaurant spaces.  Preparations are 
moving ahead with a mid-March opening.  Chautauqua Works is involved. 

Rotary fly-in breakfast at KDKK is planned for 23 July. 

 

 

 

 

 



OTHER 

Fuel income dollars are down due to adverse weather impact.  Current sale prices are $6.85 per gallon 
Jet A and $7.25 per gallon for 100LL. 

Paige Development hangar ownership is unchanged. 

Mustang Avionics had a busy December. 

Security badges are being evaluated. 

Great Lakes Flight Center has relocated to the second floor of the FBO building at KJHW. 

CAP received two awards recently:  Squadron of the Year for Western New York Group and the LCOL 
Janet Schachter Memorial Mentorship Award was presented to LCOL Ellen Maternowski. 

 

New Business 

None 

 

The meeting was adjourned by the Chairman at 10:30 AM on a motion by Dave Wilfong and second by 
John Watkins. 

 

 

 

 The next Commission meeting is set for 5 APRIL 2023 at 9 AM in the KJHW 
Conference Room. 

 

 

 

 

 


